
Click. Treat. Click. Treat. Click. Treat.
For about ten minutes, one of APL’s

half-dozen cat trainers watches for a desired
cat behavior, depresses a clicker, and quick-
ly delivers a treat to an eager feline.

      
About twenty shelter cats, along with

five staffers and one volunteer were, this
summer, the first APL participants in Cat
Pawsitive—a positive-reinforcement-based
training program developed by TV’s “My
Cat from Hell” host Jackson Galaxy and a
team of animal behavior experts. The goal:
enrich the lives of shelter cats and make
them more appealing to adopters.

      
APL volunteer coordinator Mary leads

APL’s Cat Pawsitive team. She is working
with three cats—Biscuit, Tomas, and
Paddy—who live in the shelter’s room set
aside for FIV-positive cats. Although cats
with the immune system-suppressing virus
can live normal lifespans, they often are
overlooked by adopters. The three cats
were identified for Cat Pawsitive because
they were rated “relaxed” and “alert.” 

Eager learners
The three are eager learners. As soon as one
of her students sits on cue, Mary presses

the clicker and quickly deliv-
ers a treat.  Motivated by the
treats, the cats quickly sit
multiple times, each time
immediately acknowledged
with a click and a treat. But
the cats aren’t just watching
Mary. Biscuit and Tomas are
observing and learning from
each other, says Mary.

To avoid over-stimulat-
ing the cats, the session lasts
only ten minutes. Once
they’ve mastered sitting on
command, the trio will move
on to learning “high fives”—
raising one front paw to meet

Mary’s open hand. Eventually, APL’s Cat
Pawsitive cats will work at learning to head
bump, come when called, and “best of all,”
says trainer Lisa, “to jump through a
hoop.”  

      
The behaviors are designed to build on

each other, either by what is called “target-
ing”—getting the cats to aim for a spot,
such as an open hand—or “luring”—entic-
ing the cats to move in a particular way, as
through a hoop.
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Yes, APL is training cats!
By Evelyn Taylor

Volunteer Melissa is poised to give Tabitha a treat after she sits
on cue. Notice the feline onlookers. Our Cat Pawsitive trainers

found that the cats watched and learned from
each other.

Subzero practices a nose bump with staff
member Lisa.  

Continued on page 3
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PRESIDENT’SCOMMENTS

APL RESPECTS PRIVACY
It is the policy of the Animal

Protective League of
Springfield and Sangamon

County to respect the privacy
of its members and donors.

While the organization
receives requests from time to
time to share or sell its mail-
ing list, the APL board has

made it a policy not to sell or
share its mailing list with 

anyone.  Although funding is
always a concern, the privacy
of friends of APL is of greater
importance to the organiza-

tion and its leadership.

APL SPENDS YOUR MONEY WISELY
98¢

93%
Medical supplies, food,

daily care, vaccines,
spay/neuter,

veterinary care

7%
Government-required
annual audit, utilities,

phone, insurance

APL’s Mission
The Animal Protective League is dedicated 

to caring for ill, injured and abused 
homeless animals and coordinating the 

adoption of those animals by responsible 
pet owners; it further is committed to 

ending companion animal overpopulation 
by offering high-quality, low-cost 

spay/neuter services.

All of the dogs and cats that
come to APL deserve a 

loving home, and a full and happy
life. Sadly, because of life experi-
ences beyond their control …
abuse, illness, neglect … they may
not be ready for adoption. Does
APL give up? No! Our dedicated

staff and volunteers are determined to give dogs and
cats better lives. Consider these cases:

   
• When Arnie came to APL, the dog was aggres-

sive and frightened of everyone. He was put in a
kennel run where he could go outside via the
doggie door. He was given a treat by nearly
everyone who walked by. Eventually he warmed
up to kennel staff and especially to Andrew. He
is social with other dogs, and may be walked by
most kennel staff and select volunteers.

   
• Fosters are essential in getting some of our hard-

to-place cats in forever homes. Whenever kittens
or cats enter APL too scared or fractious to be
handled by the public, our veteran fosters step in
to help. They open their homes and give the cats
or kittens freedom to socialize on their own
schedules. The transition to a forever home is
easier because the foster caregiver can give the
potential adopter invaluable information about
how the cat acts in a home environment.

   
• Briggs is a good dog who likes almost everyone,

but he doesn’t have manners. He likes to mouth
things, which can be scary if you don’t know his
intention. This obviously is not a behavior that
will get him adopted quickly. Kennel staff have
worked with him to give him defined rules and
boundaries. He is an intelligent dog and is mak-
ing progress. Potential adopters have a frame-
work to build on. Once an adopter can see the 

  potential in a dog, it can go a long way to getting
him a forever home.

   
• Sweet cat Taz arrived with serious eye issues that

required two surgeries. He is a loving boy and
will require time to recover. Foster caregiver
Robin has taken Taz into her home during his
recuperation and is showering him with lots 
of love.

   
• Fearful dog Minnie arrived at APL with serious

injuries to her tail and ears. We suspect that
someone tried to bob her tail and cut her ears,
doing serious damage. No wonder she has trust
issues. Our vets did a great job stitching her up
and fixing her ears. We shower her with love and
treats. She is making slow but sure progress in
allowing people beyond kennel staff into 
her life.

   
• Tomas is a cat with serious health issues, includ-

ing FIV. Five staff members and one volunteer
were part of the Jackson Galaxy Project program
Cat Pawsitive, which teaches cats to sit, high-
five, nose bump, jump through hoops, and
more. Tomas is a Cat Pawsitive All Star! He led
the way in the FIV room where other cats emu-
lated him. Showing potential adopters that cats
can do tricks helps them get adopted more
quickly and lets their true personalities shine
through. Tomas and many of his roommates
have been adopted.

      
      

I am so proud of the devotion, innovation, and
perseverance of APL staff! Many animals come to us
broken in body or spirit. But no one gives up on
them. No one stops working until they are happy
and placed in loving, forever homes of their own.

President

Dr. Richard Speck

93¢ OF EVERY $1.00 YOU DONATE GOES
DIRECTLY FOR ANIMAL CARE NEEDS!

(National Average is 88¢ per dollar donated)
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Cat training . . . continued from cover

      
Of course, cats being cats, doesn’t mean that all

of them will learn all the behaviors—or accomplish
them at the same rate. Mary’s student Joan is a
“reluctant learner” who is picky about her treats.
“She has to be in the mood” or she simply refuses
to participate, says Mary. That’s too bad, because
Joan has been at APL for four years, and being
more engaged with potential adopters could be her
ticket out of the shelter.

Increasing adoptions
Getting cats out of the shelter and into new homes
is the goal of Cat Pawsitive. The first cats in APL’s
training program were identified as likely eager 
students for our novice trainers, but the positive-
reinforcement training is especially important for
stressed cats. Pawsitive training is intended to draw
out cats who are shy, nervous, or overwhelmed 
by shelter life. By interacting with trainers, the 
cats gain confidence and become comfortable inter-
acting with visitors, increasing their chance 
for adoption.  

      
One APL volunteer is participating in Cat

Pawsitive training. Melissa trains cats on the week-
days when she helps clean cat cages. She likes
adding “something different” to her daily routine at
the shelter, and so do the cats, she says. They get
extra attention, and “it’s good to know I’m trying to
help them get adopted.”  

Training the trainers
APL’s Cat Pawsitive trainers spent a month training
for the program. What was the most difficult part

of the trainers’ train-
ing? The absolutely
essential timing of
observing the desired
behavior, pressing the
clicker, and deliver-
ing the treat. The
team watched a
video together and
practiced the decep-
tively hard-to-master
trick of holding and
pressing the clicker in
one hand, delivering
the treat in the other,
and quickly follow-
ing the click with a
treat. All met togeth-
er initially before
individually working
their way through
onl ine  tu tor i a l s ,
with some of our
t ra iner s  logg ing
twenty hours  as  they learned the  Cat  
Pawsitive curriculum.

      
Mary is enthusiastic about Cat Pawsitive pro-

gram, believing that the behaviors—tricks, if you
will—can help cats like Paddy stand out from the
crowd. Mary thinks that Cat Pawsitive will change
how potential adopters look at cats. More often
than not, she says, people are attracted to a cat
because of its color, and may seek out one that
looks like a cat they’ve previously owned. Cat
Pawsitive puts the focus “on making a connection
with the cat” in the way that dog adopters do, who
are more likely to respond to a dog’s behavior.

      
Six months into Cat Pawsitive, 9 cats in the

program have been adopted, 4 have gone to perma-
nent foster homes, and a total of 38 have been in
training. But just as importantly, APL has trainers
who can continue to enrich the lives of cats that
pass through our doors and help them go out our
doors sooner to new homes. That leaves more 
life-saving room for cats!

APL staffer Ian works with
Jester under the watchful 
eyes of other cats in the 
shelter room that houses 
FIV-positive cats.

Biscuit the cat walks through a hoop held by staff
member Mary, who led APL’s Cat Pawsitive team.  

Deidrick, an FIV-posi-
tive cat who had lived 
at our shelter since
2014, found a home in
November 2018 after
participating earlier 
this year in the Cat
Pawsitive program.

Cat Pawsitive training
was provided free-of-
charge to APL, made
possible by a partnership
of several organizations.
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Deana Corbin
and Lovey

Reflections of the  

APL is grateful

for the many

donors and volun-

teers who sustain

our mission to

care for cats and

dogs who would

suffer without our

intervention.

Are you a federal

employee or

retiree? Your

donation to APL

through the

Combined Federal

Campaign will be

used to improve

the lives of cats

and dogs.

EXECUTIVEDIRECTOR
I t is Thanksgiving Day as I

write this, so my thoughts are
turning to the many, many ways
APL has to be grateful for the
boundless generosity of our com-
munity. Some acts of giving are
small and unexpected. Others 
are part of a larger plan. ALL 
are significant. ALL make possi-
ble a web of care and concern 
for animals who are out of 
other options.

The following are just a few
of numerous examples.

One generous soul heard we
were doing a silent auction and
donated a case of wine to be used
in the auction without even
being asked. Volunteers make
cat pads that comfort our kitties
and that  we can se l l  in  our  
store. Workers choose APL as
their charity through a vari-
e ty  o f  programs  such  a s
Thrivent  Financia l ,  SECA,
and other workplace matching
funds programs.

An increasing number of
local businesses sponsor events
and programs. Some hold food
and supply drives. Others even
donate a portion of their pro-
ceeds over a given period of time
to our animals!

Even simple things like shop-
ping through Amazon Smile and
choosing APL as the designated
charity raises hundreds of dollars
to help animals.

Individuals donate Karunda

beds and cat scratchers for our
animals. People show up to do
chores and repair equipment.
Kids who request that supplies be
given to needy animals in lieu of
gifts for their birthdays are amaz-
ing. Kids who give the proceeds
from their lemonade stands to
APL impress us.

People sell things on eBay
and donate a portion back to us.
Volunteers stand in the sun and
dust, hour after hot hour, to park
cars on APL grounds during the 
State Fair.

Monthly donors who, by giv-
ing regularly every month of the
year, help us sustain the life-
saving work that we do. They are 
so important.

There are countless people
who provide critical help by vol-
unteering their time and talent.
Others donate money, support
our events, or just drop off extra
supplies. Then there are those
good souls who quietly but effec-
tively spread the good word
about the saving work APL does.

Alfred North Whitehead
stated, “No one who achieves
success does so without acknowl-
edging the help of others.”

We thank and gratefully
acknowledge the good heart and
generosity of everyone who con-
tributes to APL’s success, which is
measured by each animal that 
we save.

Federal civilian, military, and postal workers may desig-
nate APL as their charity of choice for donations
during the Combined Federal Campaign (CFC).

CFC is the federal workforce’s annual giving program, which allows participants to pledge portions of their pay
to such approved charities as APL. The campaign ends January 11, 2019. APL’s code is 15269. 

APL dogs have more opportunities to burn off energy and learn
basic commands thanks to Matthew Von Behren Jr., who con-
structed agility and training equipment for his Eagle Scout project.

Federal employees and retirees, 
choose APL!
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Recognize someone special

Sponsor a cage, kennel, or room in our shelter

Current Cage Sponsors

Sponsoring a cage, kennel, or room in our shelter is a great way to recognize a special person or pet while
helping cats and dogs awaiting new homes.

      
Pen Pals donate $100, $500, or $1,000 to support a cage or kennel for one year. Donations are recognized

with a personalized plate or plaque with the donor’s name. Pen Pal donations are tax-deductible, and donors
are recognized in this newsletter,

Leah Baughman (cat cage)
In honor of Rex, Rosco, Dixie & Zoey (dog kennel)

 Diane & Scottie Bevill 
Tina Schnake Brunk (cat cage & dog kennel)
Ron & Peggy Dean (cat cage)
Lance & Amie Loman (dog kennel)
In loving memory of Marvin D. Brown (dog kennel)

 Amie & Lance Loman and Carl & 
Theresa Riech

Tom & Clarissa Slager (dog kennel)
In memory of Dan Malensky (cat cage)
       R. K. Rees
In honor of Ann’s Joe-E (dog kennel)
       Barbara Gramlich
In honor of Hank (dog kennel)
       Laura Bartman
In honor of barn kitties (cat cage)
       Laurel Leuenberger

I want to be a Pen Pal and help APL animals!
Here's my order:

I want to sponsor the following:

□ $100 cat cage 

□ $100 outdoor dog run 

□ $250 dog kennel 

□ $1,000 room

Please engrave the plate (cat cage, outdoor dog run, of dog 
kennel) with the following name/brief message 

 _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

Your name (please print)  _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

Address  _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

Phone _______________________ Email  _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

Please make checks payable to APL and mail to 1001 Taintor Rd.,
Springfield, IL 62702. Credit card payments accepted at the shelter and
online at www.apl-shelter.org (email the form to admin@apl-shelter.org).            

Current Room Sponsors

In honor of APL staff
 F. Lucille Foster

Designer Landscapes, Inc.
Kathy Giannangelo 
In memory of Ronald & Barbara Coleman

 Ron Coleman Jr.

Your Pen Pal
donation helps

APL care for dogs
like Bear who

need such 
medical attention

as heartworm
treatment when

they arrive in 
our shelter.

We’ve got a new adoption partner!

With so many cats needing homes, APL is 
fortunate to have gained a new partner in

finding adopters—the PetSmart in Forsyth, just
north of Decatur.

      
Beginning this summer, APL cats

were available for adoption there in
July, August, and November. To date,
more than two dozen cats have been
adopted from the Forsyth location!  

     
The PetSmart in Forsyth is 

conveniently located across the street

from Hickory Point Mall, which is just off the 
I-72/US 51 interchange, about forty miles east 
of Springfield.

APL continues to showcase cats
and dogs at the Springfield PetSmart, on
Veterans Parkway, just south of White
Oaks Mall. We are so grateful for the sup-
port of the store managers at both
PetSmart locations.

Autumn is just one of many cats adopted
from the Forsyth PetSmart.
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FERAL
FIXES

APL supports trap/
neuter/return (TNR) 
to reduce the number 
of stray and feral cats.

Our low-cost clinic
offers reduced-cost
spay/neuter and vaccina-
tions of outdoor stray
and unsocialized cats,
who are then returned 
to their neighborhoods
or colonies. 

TNR stabilizes feral     
cat populations by 
eliminating new litters,
and it reduces nuisance
behaviors associated
with unsterilized cats.
TNR is the only
humane method of
reducing feral cat 
populations. TNR
reduces the number of
feral cats/kittens that
enter municipal animal 
shelters, which in turn
lowers euthanasia rates
and increases adoption
of shelter cats.

Want to help feral 
cats in your neighbor-
hood? APL will guide
caretakers through the
trapping process and
also loan traps for TNR.
Call the clinic 
at 217-789-7729.

June 2018
totals: spay/neuter 

278
July 2018

totals: spay/neuter 
348

August 2018
totals: spay/neuter 

493
September 2018

totals: spay/neuter 
368

October 2018
totals: spay/neuter 

443

Total June 2018
through 

October 2018 
1,930

Total since 
November 2000 

41,878

Volunteer!
Want to know more about ways you can help cats and
dogs? Find out how you can benefit them directly
(through socializing, cleaning, and assisting at adoption
events) and indirectly (helping with fundraisers and 
outreach programs). Maybe you have a special skill
you want to share?

Get started with an hour-long volunteer orientation.
The sessions are held at APL’s shelter, and attendees are
required to register in advance either in the shelter’s main
office or by emailing APL’s volunteer coordinator at 
voluteer@apl-shelter.org. Questions? Call 217.544.7387
ext. 227.    

Upcoming Orientations
Saturday . . . . January 12 . . . . 1 p.m.
Wednesday . . January 16  . . . 6 p.m.
Saturday . . . . January 26 . . . . 1 p.m.
Wednesday . . January 30  . . . 6 p.m.
Saturday . . . . February 9  . . . 1 p.m.
Wednesday . . February 13  . . 6 p.m.
Saturday . . . . February 23  . . 1 p.m.
Wednesday . . February 27  . . 6 p.m.
Saturday . . . . March 9  . . . . . 1 p.m.
Wednesday . . March 13  . . . . 6 p.m.
Saturday . . . . March 23  . . . . 1 p.m.
Wednesday . . March 27  . . . . 6 p.m.

Butterflies brighten Springfield classroom

This past summer, butterflies brightened the
gardens and window sills at our shelter.  They

also lit up the lives of students in Anna McBride’s
fifth-grade class at Jane Addams Elementary
School in Springfield.

      
In August, APL’s foster coordinator Shanon

took several chrysalises (cocoons) from the shel-
ter’s butterfly garden to talk to the students about
the life cycle of butterflies.  Shanon left the
chrysalises with the class, and grateful students
sent letters of thanks after butterflies emerged and
were released at the school. 

      
A few unedited snippets  f rom those 

student letters:

   
• Thank you for sending the caterpillars over

that was really nice and thoughtful~Donovan

   
• I am so happy I got to see them in their

chrysalis because that was my first time seeing
caterpillars hatch and turn into butter-
flys~Breashira

• The caterpillars were cool~Xaver
• I personally named them Linzie, Bob,

Amayah, Gracie, and Fred~Amayah
• Thank you for keeping animals safe and

protecting them~Kayden
• I love animals every single one~Jaevieriyah
• Thank you for the butterfly’s. It was asome

that you gave them to us. You are asome. 
I hope I can  help animals to one day~Travis

• I can’t beleave them big butterflys could fit in
that small chrysalis~Da’Nae

• My favorite part was when the butterflies flew
out of the plastic containers. I’ve never seen
anyting that amazing before~Jaya

• We released three of the butterflys today at
recess, it was really exciting to see them fly off
into the sky!~Paxton

In the larva stage,
butterflies are 
typically referred
to as caterpillars.

Caterpillars 
transformed 
into pupa, 
or chrysalis, 
at APL. 
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Be warm, be safe

Winter can be beautiful, snow-covered play-
grounds for people and pets alike IF proper

precautions are taken. Just as bitter cold, dry air,
chilly rain, windchill, ice, and deep snow can take a
toll on humans, it can harm pets as well. Observe the
following precautions to keep your dog and cat
happy and healthy during the cold weather months.

• Keep your home humidified and towel dry your
pet as soon as she comes inside. Dry heat of your
home can cause itchy, flaking skin. Remove any
snow balls from between foot pads.

• Never shave your dog down to the skin in win-
ter. A longer coat will provide more protection,
even if your animal is outside only briefly.
Consider getting a coat for short-haired dogs.

• Wash and dry your pet’s feet and stomach to
remove ice, salt and chemicals after outside walks.
Check for cracks between pads and redness
between toes.

• Bathe your pets as little as possible during 
cold spells. Washing too often can remove 
essential oils and cause dry, flakey skin. Use
moisturizing shampoo.

• Massage petroleum jelly or other paw protectants
into paw pads before going outside. Consider using
booties if needed. Use pet-friendly ice melts.

• Antifreeze is a lethal poison for cats and dogs. Be
sure to thoroughly clean up any spills and consider
using products that contain propylene glycol rather
than ethylene glycol.

• Make sure your companion has a warm place 
to sleep, off the floor and away from drafts

• Feed your pet a little more in the winter. 
Pets burn extra energy trying to stay warm in 
the winter.

• Feral, outdoor cats need food, water, and shelter
to protect them from harsh elements. Make sure
they have a shelter, adequate food, and 
fresh water.

• Protect your pet during loud, holiday festivities.
Crowds, loud noises, unfamiliar people, dangerous
“human” food, and some lethal holiday plants are
stressful and potentially fatal to animals. Give 
your cat or dog a safe, quiet place to go during 
holiday celebrations.

• If it’s too cold for you, its probably too cold for
your pet, so keep your animals inside. Pets can
freeze, become disoriented, lost, stolen, injured or
killed. Never leave your pet alone in a car, period.
In cold weather, cars can become refrigerators that
hold the cold and cause animals to freeze to death. 

Our wonderful pets always need our care and protec-
tion, but especially so during extremes of weather.
Make sure yours have all they need to make it safely
through the cold weather season. If you see an animal
suffering in the cold, please report it to your local
animal control facility. Don’t turn your back and
assume someone else will report it. You may be a dis-
tressed animal’s only hope.

American Society for the Prevention of Cruelty to Animals
(ASPCA); Humane Society of the United States (HSUS) 

Your planned gift is a promise to help the most vulnerable cats 
and dogs. Ones that have been abandoned, neglected, and abused . . .
are sick and injured . . . or surrendered to animal-control facilities
where they may face euthanasia. 

Your support will help ensure that funds will be available 
in the future to ensure the welfare of cats and dogs.

Give the gift of life and love to the neediest of cats and dogs 
in the following ways:

Make an estate gift—either a specific dollar amount 
or a percentage of your estate—to APL.  
Designate APL as the beneficiary of an insurance 
policy, annuity, trust, or retirement plan assets.

Talk to us about defining your legacy of love for animals, and 
then consult an attorney or financial planner for guidance in making 
a planned gift. For additional information, 
contact Evelyn Taylor at etaylor@apl-shelter.org, 
or by phone at 217.685.1610.

Create
a lasting
legacy of
your love 
for cats 
and dogs

Make a 
planned 
gift to the 
Animal 
Protective
League

Handsome Foxtrot has
spent most of 2018 in
our shelter. Foxtrot 
needs the right owner—
one without small  
children—because he 
is territorial of his food
and toys. 

Poor Alice lost part of her
ears and tail to frost-bite
last winter. She’s been in
our shelter since March
2018 and is available for
permanent fostering
because she is leukemia-
positive.

Available 
For Adoption
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Meet handsome Harley

When you first look at this dapper, attractive
fellow, your first thought may be, “How do

they get him to wear clothes?” Think again.

      
Harley loves his wardrobe.

      
Harley had a rough beginning. His human

mom, Meghan, and sister, Taylor, saw a small form
dart across a street in Gibson City, Ill. Upon investi-
gation, they found a tiny, 1.2 lb. kitten hiding in a
storm drain. The little guy was taken to a vet where
he was discovered to have a wounded tail, which
later had to be amputated.

      
The small kitten found a loving home with his

rescuers. He joined a family of four humans, two
dogs, and another cat. He was named Harley 
and soon came to an “understanding” with his 

feline housemate Holly. The two dogs basically
ignored him.

      
Now, about the clothes. At first Meghan urged

him into an outfit. However, it soon became appar-
ent that Harley liked to wear clothes. Meghan thinks
that clothes may make him feel more secure, like
thunder shirts do for some dogs. After all, Harley
did have a rough start in life.

      
Regardless of how he acquired his sartorial

tastes, he manages to look both dashing and
adorable in his extensive wardrobe.

      
You never know what treasures you may find in

a storm drain.

Who needs a semi-truckload of kitty litter?  APL cats!
Who needs it for free? APL cats!
Who can make that possible? You!

A big puppy needs a home 

He’s big and handsome
and “super high energy,”

says the kennel staff of Briggs, 
a neutered male Rottweiler
Shepherd mix. If your lifestyle
focuses on hiking, running, and
outdoor activities, you’ll want
to take this  smart fe l low 
with you.
       You’ll be doing more than
taking in a companion, you’ll be
getting an energetic 18-month-
old out of the confinement of the
shelter. Our shelter is a great place
for a just-rescued dog, but guys

like Briggs—who is just a big
puppy—need room to run when
the mood hits them. And you
know what? The mood hits Briggs
a lot! 
       The 60-pound dog has been
at APL for several months. We
think it’s because potential
adopters don’t hang around him
long enough to see that the ten
minutes of rambunctious behav-
ior when he first is removed from
his kennel gives way to more 
adult behavior.  
       And Briggs is learning to be 

a responsible, mature dog. He is
smart and wants to please his 
handler, so continuing the train-
ing he’s receiving at APL will 
readily promote bonding with his
new caretaker.
       Maybe you don’t think you
have the energy to raise this young
dog? Maybe you have a dog who
would like a companion. And you
know what’s better than one ener-
getic dog? Two energetic dogs!
You or your dog may meet Briggs
at APL’s shelter any afternoon
from noon to 5 p.m.

In January, you can help APL get free kitty litter from Cat’s Pride by nominating APL as your
favorite shelter. Just join Cat’s Pride Club at www.catspride.com/litterforgood. Joining is free,
and registration take just two minutes.
      Your nominations a few months ago garnered us much-needed free litter. Now we need you
to register again starting January 1. That’s a few weeks off, so we’ll remind you on Facebook and
email when the nomination period opens. Now is a good time to ask us to add you to our email
list. (And if you can invent a computer just for cats, even better!)
      Your effort will yield free litter for APL, leaving more funds available to rescue cats and dogs. 

You can help APL receive free
kitty litter for APL to care for cats
like Paddy, an FIV-positive cat
who has been in our shelter for
more than two years.  
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STAFFSPOTLIGHT

Rose was volunteering every
day at the local animal 

control facility when she told a
friend there, “If I could just get
paid for it, it would be my dream
job.” Her friend’s reply: “APL has
a job opening.” Rose marked her
third year at her dream job in
July 2018.

      
There is no typical day, says

Rose, of her work as an animal
care attendant, primarily of dogs,
but her number one priority
every day is “making sure the
dogs are happy, clean, and well-
cared for.” That includes walk-
ing, feeding, and socializing
them, as well as cleaning their
kennels. Rose wards off canine
boredom with frozen treats, toys,
training, and lots of interaction
with the dogs as she goes about
her day. And with dogs entering
the shelter or leaving with their
adopters most days, Rose also
must find time to conduct dog
“intakes” (assess their physical
condition, observe their behavior,
and provide vaccines), talk to
potential adopters, and prepare
dogs to go to their new homes. 

      
And then there are the sick

dogs, often puppies. “My moth-
erly instinct is for dogs,” she
laughs. She finds it “very fulfill-
ing” to care for sick puppies and
“bottle babies” that require inten-
sive care. Dedicated volunteers
who perform many of the ken-
nel’s routine tasks free up Rose to
provide specialized care for ailing
dogs and to train others who
need to have good behaviors rein-
forced, as well as those who need
to learn basic manners. “If not 
for volunteers, we would die!” 
she declares.  

      
Rose also is APL’s unofficial

guide to the butterfly colony in
the gardens on the west side of
the shelter, and she can be found
explaining the life cycle of butter-
flies to curious visitors.  

      
If Rose’s days sound busy,

you’re right. But “being here with
the animals all day long” is what
she likes about the job.  It is espe-
cially gratifying to be surrounded
by volunteers and staff members
who “love the dogs as much I
love these dogs,” she says.

      
Caring for two dozen dogs 

a day doesn’t dampen Rose’s
enthusiasm for her own pets,
including four dogs, more than 
a dozen exotic birds, two bearded
dragons, a tree frog, and a
chameleon. All are rescues, except for
one bird who was purchased as a
companion to a distressed cockatiel. 

      
“My whole life revolves

around animals,” says Rose, who
is part of an informal reptile res-
cue group and a member of Illini
Bird Fanciers. And she wouldn’t
have it any other way. Is there
anywhere else she’d work besides
APL? She laughs, “Maybe a zoo!”

Rose points out a butterfly chrysalis 
to curious shelter visitors.

Rose found her dream job at APL 

Furby, Checkers, and
Mimi were among the
five dogs APL cared for
before adopting them
into new homes.

Dogs transformed after rescue from hoarders

Malnourished and skinny, matted and cov-
ered in feces,” is how WICS news

described the ninety-one dogs rescued from
hoarders in Franklin County in August 2018. All
of the dogs were transferred to Illinois no-kill
shelters, and five needing veterinary treatment
came to APL.  

      
The five females, ranging in age from four to

eight years old, had birthed multiple litters, suf-
fered with dental issues, and tested positive for
heartworms. APL was just the place for them!
Our vets spayed them in our clinic, and all had
their teeth cleaned to improve their health. After

the dogs had a couple of weeks to gain strength,
they were treated for heartworms. 

      
The dogs were shy, but not as poorly social-

ized as dogs typically rescued from hoarding situ-
ations. It didn’t take long for Checkers, Mimi,
Furby, Raja, and Samara to be adopted into new
homes.  

      
It took just one concerned citizen to report

the hoarding to authorities, multiple organiza-
tions to rescue the dogs, and many generous APL
donors to transform the lives of the five dogs who
needed us the most.

“

CHECKERS

FURBY
MIMI
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Think your pet is fit and
active enough? Want to
bring Fido and Kitty
into the 21st century?
Enter tech products for
pets. Fitness and GPS
trackers embedded in
dog collars, ball-throw-
ing machines for dogs,
self-cleaning litter boxes
for cats, devices that
track the intensity of
your dog’s movements,
and internet-connected
bowls that monitor pets’
food and water con-
sumption are just a sam-
pling of products avail-
able in this burgeoning
industry. 

NEWSBites

Tips from the Trainer

APL Many people contact APL
about problems they have with
their dog’s disruptive barking.
Why do dogs bark?
Joe Dogs bark as a response 
to outside stimulation. It might
be a sound, another animal 
or person, basically anything that
gets their attention or that they
perceive as a threat. Sometimes,
dogs bark with joy, such as when
their humans return home.   
APL What reinforces dogs’
barking?
Joe If a dog barks when it sees
another dog walking down a
sidewalk and that dog disappears
from view, the barking dog has
“won” by driving it away.
Message to dog: barking works!

Some dogs engage in “havoc”
barking, essentially to hear them-
selves bark, sometimes from
boredom or frustration. Often
people will give a barking dog a
treat to distract it or give it atten-
tion. To the dog, this is success!
Again the dog has won and will
repeat the behavior. 
APL One dog barks at the TV
every time an animal of any kind
appears on the screen. Her own-
ers are careful not to reward her
in any way. Still, the barking per-
sists. 
Joe Again, this dog is receiving
outside stimulation that, in her
mind, requires a barking
response. I’m sure she experiences
a lot of success in driving the ani-
mal off the screen. Her owners
might try to redirect her focus
with a leash. Sometimes it works
to walk the dog away from the
TV altogether.  
APL What else?
Joe With a tough situation such
as this, or any time unwanted
behavior persists or gets worse,

consult a professional trainer. 
APL A person contacted APL
about a problem he was having
when he took his dog on walks.
The dog would bark at every
other dog they encountered.
What advice would you give 
to him?
Joe This is a classic case of a
dog’s responding to the stimula-
tion of other dogs who may be
seen as competition for the
owner’s attention or who may, on
some level, be seen as threats.
When the owner tries to take his
barking dog away from the other
dog, his dog has won again. He
has made the offending “other”
go away. Refocusing the dog’s
attention often helps. Reinforcing
the good behavior if the dog
pauses barking may help. Again,
consult a professional trainer if
undesirable behavior persists.
      All dogs bark for a reason
that makes sense to them. The
trick is figuring out what that
reason is and redirecting the
behavior elsewhere. 

Certified Associate Dog Trainer
Joe Blankenship is owner of
Dog Class Professional Dog
Training. He also is a certified
humane investigator, and he
works closely with APL to 
rehabilitate dogs with behav-
ioral problems so they will 
be adoptable. 

Need a not so-run-of-the-mill gift for a difficult 
to-buy-for coworker or relative? How about one of
these gifts that has the added benefit of helping cats 
and dogs? 
       Win All The Time Raffle Tickets. For just $20, you
can purchase a ticket that has multiple chances to win
a daily $10 prize and one of eight special $50 prizes.
       Personalized brick on Memorial Garden path.
Honor someone you care about with a message on an
engraved brick. Choose a 4-by-8-inch brick for $75,
or an 8-by-8 for $150. You’ll find a form on our web-
site: www.apl-shelter.org.
       Donation. Stumped about what to buy for the
person who has everything? Recognize a loved one
with a donation to APL in his or her name.  

       Make a purchase in our Purrs & Grrs Shop.  There
are toys galore for both cats and dogs, APL T-shirts
with dogs and cats on them, sturdy leashes, and lots
of practical stuff for cat and dog lovers. The shop is
open every afternoon that the shelter is open.
       Pen Pal. For an entire year, you can recognize an
animal-loving friend or loved one with an engraved
plate on a cat cage or dog kennel in our shelter.
Support a single cage or kennel for as little as $100 or
an entire room
for $1,000.
     Contact  APL at  217.544.7387 for 

more information.

Need some gift ideas?  
These gifts help animals

Don’t know what

to give to the cat,

dog, or animal

lover on your gift

list? How about 

a gift to APL in

their honor? You

and the recipient

will know that 

the money will 

be used to help 

cats and dogs.
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Chip chip, hooray!

Thank you to the donors who chipped in for the
purchase of new universal microchip scanners we

requested in the Summer newsletter.  With your dona-
tions, we’ve purchased five scanners.  Now it’s more
convenient to check for microchips in stray dogs and
cats arriving at the shelter, as well as to confirm the
identities of cats and dogs (especially of look-a-like cats
and puppies) before they leave the shelter for new
homes. 

A special thank you to the following donors:
          Anonymous
          Philip Adams
          Joseph & Mary Everson
          F. Lucille Foster
          Jeffrey Knous
          Wendy Mettler-Wheeler
          Beth Szillagyi
          Terry & Mary Theyssen

•  Liquid laundry 
detergent

•  Bleach
•  Toilet paper
•  Trash bags—

39 gal or larger
•  Hand sanitizer
•  Paper towels

•  Dawn dish soap
•  Liquid dishwasher 

detergent
•  Dryer sheets
•  Cotton balls
•  Distilled water
• Zip ties (all sizes)

ANIMAL CARE
•  Canned cat food

(paté style)
•  Canned dog food 

(ground style)
•  Karo light corn syrup
•  Dry cat and dog food 

(any brand) for our
Community Pet 
Food Bank

• Pet taxis–all sizes, new or
gently used

•   Heating pads that do not
automatically shut off

•   Dog and cat toys
•   Corrugated cardboard 

cat scratchers (order through
www.stretchandscratch.com 
or www.imperialcat.com/
adoptacat)

•  Clay kitty litter 
(non-clumping)

MISCELLANEOUS
APL gladly accepts the
following gently used
items with no holes, rips,
tears, or frayed edges.
However, for sanitation
purposes, we cannot accept 
pillows and used cat towers. 
•   Bath towels
•   Washcloths
•   Hand towels
•   Sheets
•   Blankets
•   Dog houses
•   Wire dog crates
•   Dog toy and cat toys
•   Other pet supplies 

(collars, leashes, 
beds, etc.)

•   First-class forever 
postage stamps

CLEANING SUPPLIES

•  LOTS of 8.5 x 11
Copy paper

•  Letter-sized manila
file folders

•  Sticky tack
•  9-by-12-inch heat

laminating pouches

OFFICE SUPPLIES

We could really use . . .
very practical masks 
Halloween is long past, and now we’re looking for serious masks
. . . anesthesia masks, that is.
      Cats and dogs undergoing surgery in our clinic wear these
snug-fitting masks while undergoing spay/neuter and other
surgeries.  With more than 13,000 animals per year coming
through the spay/neuter clinic, the masks get a work-out. After
thousands of uses and thousands of dousings in disinfectant,
the masks lose their flexibility, their gaskets loosen, and they
begin to crack.  
      Our clinic needs two dozen new masks at a total cost of
more than $700. Your donation to fund their purchase means

that we’ll have more money avail-
able to cover the expenses of ani-
mals who need APL most—the
sick, injured, and abandoned cats
and dogs who might well die
without our intervention.
      In short, your donation can be lifesaving. Please consider
donating toward this rather unglamorous but essential medical
equipment by marking your gift “medical equipment.” Funds
in excess of what is needed for anesthesia masks will be used to
purchase other needed medical equipment. Thank you!
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Cats are notorious for
bringing unusual “gifts”
to their owners. A
British resident of
Bristol recently awoke
to find that his civic-
minded cat had brought
him not the proverbial
mouse, but a bag full of
Class A substances. The
owner promptly called
the police. Neither
owner nor police  had
any idea where the cat
discovered the stash.
However, the police
expressed gratitude to
the feline crime-fighter.
The cat is not talking.

NEWSBites

UPCOMINGEVENTS
Have A Heart Campaign . . . . all of February 
Paint Night . . . . . . . . . . February, date TBA

St. Patrick’s Day parade . . . . . . . . March 16
APL Comedy Night . . . . . . . . . . March 21

Grant helps seniors and APL cats

Cats make life better for seniors. That’s why the
Kings Daughters Organization is funding a

pilot project that removes the financial barriers to
maintaining a cat.

      
The grant covers the deposit fee for seniors liv-

ing in rental housing as well as the supplies and vet-
erinary care for the cats, which are offered as “per-
manent fosters,” with APL maintaining ownership
of the cats.

      
Seniors and cats will feel better for it! The health

benefits of owning a pet have been well-established.
Studies show that pets lower blood pressure and
pulse rates, have reduced risk for death as a result of
heart attack, and make fewer visits to the doctor.
Mental health is improved as well, with reductions
in stress, depression, and isolation.

      
Cats selected for this program will be those with

conditions or quality of life that are diminished by
the stress of shelter life. Potential adopters will be

subject to our standard
app l i c a t ion  rev i ew
proce s s  t o  en su re  a  
suitable placement.

Please tell your older
friends and relatives
about this program.
Call APL’s foster coordi-
nator, Shanon, at
217.801.3298, or email
her at aplfoster@apl-
shelter.org.

Recycling is good for the environment and for cats
and dogs too!  Supporters who take their recyclables
to Lake Area Recycling and donate the proceeds to
APL earn more than $1,000 a year. That’s $1,000 that
we use to rescue cats and dogs!  
       Take your recyclables—aluminum cans, scrap
aluminum, brass, copper, and old radiators—to Lake
Area Recycling, 2742 South 6th St., Springfield, and
ask them to credit the earnings to APL. Thanks!

Add your business to the growing number that
animal-loving customers have come to count on.
Make an APL Donation Bank available in your
store. This will allow customers to donate easily
to help needy animals find a better life. All dona-
tions will be used exclusively for the benefit of
APL animals. For information, contact Andrew at
217.544.7387.

Your aluminum and 
scrap is life-saving!

Mary and Dale took
home Barbarella and
Tabitha, a Cat
Pawsitive cat.

DONATE your vehicle to benefit APL 

Subzero, one of our Cat
Pawsitive cats, went
home with Evelyn

Got a car, truck, motorcycle, boat,
or RV that you’d like to donate
to help our cats and dogs? You

don’t have to drive or tow it to a deal-
er! APL will take the vehicle off
your hands and use the money
to support our shelter 

operations. Donors will need a clear title to
the vehicle and car keys. Vehicle donors
incur no expenses—even for vehicles that
are no longer in driving condition.

For additional information, call
APL at 217.544.7387.

Be a business animal lovers 
can bank on
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GRETA

No assembly required

Want to adopt one
of these cats?

Looking for a cuddly doll for Christmas?
Take home sweet Jewel, who would love
a comfy place on the sofa next to you.

JEWEL

If you’re someone who appreciates
vintage toys, check out Ashley
who, at fourteen years old, longs
for a home of her own again. 

ELSA
Some toys are more complicated than others,
and a little patience is required. Elsa is like
that. This pretty not-quite-two-year-old gal is
a bit shy and needs a patient owner who will
give her time to settle in to her new home.

Greta is ready for some playtime after raising
the three kittens that came to APL with her.
She’s ready to go right out of the box . . . and
back in the box . . . and out of the box . . .
and in . . .

AMANDA
No cheap plastic parts here.  Amanda is 100%
pure feline with lots of love to give. Her motor is
in excellent working order, and you can expect
contented purring for many years to come.

Visit them at our shelter seven days a week f rom noon to  5 p.m. There
is no adoption fee for FIV-positive cats. All APL cats and dogs have been

spayed/neutered, microchipped, and are current on vaccines.

If you’ve ever spent Christmas Eve assembling a bicycle, dollhouse, or a toy racetrack,
you’ll appreciate that APL has scores of cats ready to go right out of the box!

      Forget the hours of frustration reading complicated instructions, searching for the
correct pieces, and praying for a Christmas miracle that you’ll be finished in time to
catch a few hours of sleep before the kids wake up. APL cats come fully assembled and
ready to provide years of enjoyment! 
      Even better, cats require no batteries. Plus, there are no tiny parts because all the
unnecessary ones have been removed by our
spay/neuter clinic veterinarians!
      Stop by APL’s shelter any afternoon from
noon to 5 p.m. and check out all of our fully
assembled cats awaiting new homes. Here’s a
sample of felines ready to go right off the shelf.

SPIKE
Of course he doesn’t need batteries!  Spike is
fully charged and eager to play and pounce. He
has tested positive for FIV—an immune system
deficiency—so he’ll need to be an only cat.
Better yet, adopt him with another FIV posi-
tive cat and then sit back and enjoy the show!

ASHLEY

HALLIE    
Nothing feels better on a chilly winter night
than snuggling in a blanket, right?  Hallie
agrees! This six-year-old tabby is most com-
fortable under a blanket, and she’d love for
you to join her.
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Addison & Becca 
    Kellenberger for 

supplies and pet toys
from their recent 
birthday party

Ian & Isaac Rabin for 
    proceeds from their

lemonade stand
Girl Scout Troop 6351
    and Beth LeSure for

money and supplies
from their community
action project

Hope Presbyterian 
    Church for cat toys 

and mats
Aiden Webb for dog and
   cat food and toys from

the proceeds of his cup-
cake stand

Heidi Hopkins and 
    Shop & Save, North

Grand Ave., for dog
food & treats

Caroline Bryans for 
    supplies she requested

for her 5th birthday
Reece Purves for money 
    donated in lieu of 7th

birthday gifts
Paige Murphy for money 
    donated from making

jewelry
Dr. Steven Bowers and 
    staff for formula, 

collars, and leashes 
Parrot Heads in 
    Lincolnland and

Sharron Lafollette 
for supplies

Bonnie Moe / Folded 
    Frenzies, a satellite

group of QUILTS, for
homemade dog beds 

Blessed Sacrament School 
    Girl Scout Troop 6423

and Janel Veile for a
dog bed and supplies

Everyone who responded 
    to APL’s requests for

paté cat food for kittens
Athens State Bank for 
    a generous donation

Girl Scout Daisy Troop 
    6423 for a donation
Aqua Sports Club for 
    a donation
Raeka Armbruster & 
    Evie Hascup for animal

and office supplies in
lieu of birthday gifts

Jeff Fuller / Critter 
    Control for dog bones

and cat food
Anderson / Farnsworth 
    Family for a generous

donor-advised fund
grant  especially for the
benefit of APL’s cats

United Health Group for 
    a donation given

through The Benevity
Community Impact
Fund

Tarah Wood, age 9, 
    for treats and supplies 

purchased with her 
own money

Chatham Area Public 
    Library for newspapers
Paula Reveal of Comfort 
    for Critters for 24 

pet blankets
Blue Cross / Blue Shield 
    of Illinois, Springfield

for a truckload of 
wanted items

Tristan W. Healey for 
    needed food, toys, and

cash requested in lieu 
of gifts for his 10th
birthday

The Caldwells for supplies 
    in honor of Sadie
Advanced Healthcare 
    Services for medical

supplies
Christian Women 
    Connection and

Debbie Trammel for
supplies and cash

Owen Spencer for pet toys 
    from his recent birthday
Elliot Cayton, Lucy 
    Hawk, and Julian Bell

for the proceeds from

their lemonade stand
Kyla Jones for food, treats, 
    and supplies from her

recent 7th birthday
Conifer Health Solutions 
    employees, IL Physician

Services office, for a
donation from their
fundraiser

Parrot Heads in 
    Lincolnland for a 

generous donation of
supplies and cash from
their fundraiser at 
Hill Prairie Winery

Midwest Technical 
    Institute for dog food
Riley Schutt for food and 
    supplies from a recent

birthday
Charles Matoesan for  
    a Karanda cat bed
Hannah Rollins, friends,
    and her brother for 

proceeds from their
lemonade stand

Menards on Chuckwagon 
    Drive for food and 

supplies from a 
donation drive

Jennifer Paoni for 
    a microwave oven
Maylie Price for pet food 
    and supplies in lieu 

of gifts for her 
8th birthday

Cuba FFA, Chandlerville,
    for dog food, toys, 

and treats
HSHS Medical Group, 
    Hollis Drive, for 

proceeds from the
Week’s Cutest 
Pet Contest

Margie Greco for supplies
Beth Gietl for 25 Stretch 
    & Scratch Pads
Parrot Heads in 
    Lincolnland,

Rochester, for a 
large dog crate, supplies,
food, and cash

2018 Charity Chip-In 
    Program and Katy

Peters for a donation
Egizii Distributing Co.
    for a donation from its

Fred Red Program
Emma South for 
    a donation
Terry Dobbs & Patty 
    Brockmeyer of

Designer Landscapes
for ongoing support

Blue Cross / Blue Shield 
    for a cash donation
Gabatoni’s, Inc. for 
    a donation
Parrot Heads of 
    Lincolnland, Pleasant

Plains, and Laura
Hecht for a generous
donation

Susan & Tom Roth for 
    WNNS’s Chris

Murphy’s birthday
fundraiser donation

Pat Hembd for countless 
    hours performing main-

tenance to make sure
our feral cats’ houses are
ready for winter and for
a Chrome notebook

Janell Nosack for two 
    new large dog beds
Cindy Bennett for 
    handcrafted blankets 

for adopters through
Comfort for Critters

Jacque Bogner, Executive 
    Director, Concordia

Village, for a large 
supply of new linens

Darlene Fillenworth
    of Motel 6 for towels
Claire McGrath for pet 
    treats for a service 
    project
Wolfgang & Ozzy 
    Cooperider for pet 
    supplies in lieu of their

10th and 8th birthdays,
respectively

Brian Burns and 
    AirMasters for a 

supplementary air 
conditioner unit for use
in our clinic dog runs

Paul Schafer for a portion 
    of the proceeds from the

Fat Ass 5K Run
Charlotte Dickenson
    for proceeds from

Charlotte’s Fundraiser
Tito’s Handmade Vodka 
    for a donation from

every drink made with
their vodka at the Best
of Springfield party

Illinois Times and 
    everyone who voted 

for APL for Best Place
to Volunteer

Federated Funeral 
    Directors for a generous

donation of cash and
pet supplies

Sheila Feipel of Heart 
    Technologies for 

coordinating and

Desiree Logsdon of
BUNN Corporate
Offices for donating
their booth space at 
the Illinois Women’s
Symposium to APL

Pet Supplies Plus for 
    a prize basket for the

Christmas in July cos-
tume contest

Esther Mechler and 
    Marian’s Dream for a

donation of crates for
our Barn Cat Program,
and Esther Mechler for
a generous donation for
the benefit of cats

Aaron Kriegel for 
    donating the proceeds

from the sale of his 
Jeep to APL

Ridgely School for 
    proceeds from its 

Casual Day
Zoey Pence for donations 
    in lieu of gifts from 

her recent birthday
Petfinder/Purina for 
    donations per adoption

during the summer
months

HSHS St. John’s Hospital 
    supply chain for 

medical supplies
Malinda Craig for 
    generously donating 

the tuition from her
cooking school to APL
on an ongoing basis

Paul Downs for 
    maintenance on APL’s

clinic building and 
barn cat enclosure

Laurel United Methodist 
    Church for generously

allowing APL to meet 
in its facility

Chris Butler of 
    Kirlin-Egan & Butler

Funeral Home for 
ongoing support

The State Journal-
    Register and Illinois

Times, whose assistance
to APL animals is
invaluable

Sam Madonia & Shawn 
    Balint of WFMB-AM

for highlighting APL
events each Friday

SPECIALTHANKSTO...

Special thanks to ALL volunteers who helped make
APL’s Chili Supper and Paw Paw Patch  Bazaar a
success! Lynn Puls and her volunteers for making all
the wreaths; Janet Headen and her kitchen staff;
Evelyn Taylor and Ellen Henton for handling the
bake sale and Paw Paw Patch Bazaar; MJ Kellner for
two cases of oyster crackers; Prairie Farms for choco-
late and regular milk; Coke for signs; Bartender Kelly
Corcoran for donating her tips; Patty Sutherd for
donating back to APL half of her $500 winnings
from one of the four 50/50 raffle drawings; Lisa
Irvin for taking unsold bake sale goods to be sold at
Springfield Clinic and donating the proceeds to APL. 

Special thanks to everyone who made Boo Bark
another success! Purina for title sponsorship;
Springfield Park District for sponsoring our space
at Stewart Dog Park; Bank of Springfield for co-
sponsoring the event; True Colors Floral for spon-
soring our costume contest; and Wolf Creek Farms
in Williamsville for sponsoring the pumpkins for our
kids’ zone pumpkin finger painting.
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morning; Chris & Deb
for featuring adoptable
pets every Wednesday at
8:20 on WNNS; Rachel
Pierson and the News
Channel 20 midday
news team for hosting a
pet of the week feature
with APL every other
Friday on WICS TV
20; Fox 55 for produc-
ing and airing two 30-
second public service
announcements for APL

Joe Blankenship owner 
    of Dog Class

Professional Dog
Training for all of his
hard work and support
for the dogs at APL

Lynn Puls and Lynda 
    Kerstein for extensive

work in APL’s 
butterfly garden

Sue Doubet, Sue Balster,
   and Deb Woodward

for work in APL’s
memorial garden 

Dan Hahn for making 
    sure that the shelter

always is stocked with

litter and food, and for
cleaning kennels

Mary Hudgins for a 
    significant donation

toward a new air condi-
tioner for Cat Nook

Kay & Gary Shawgo, 
    Maria Bormida, Daniel

& Pamela Neuman,
Sharon White, and 
several anonymous
donors to our Barn 
Cat Program

Jeffrey Knous and 
    Rod Johnson for 

donations for Arnie the
cat’s second eye surgery

James Hyatt, Metro Auto 
    Sales, and Jeff Penn for

donations to the Kevin
J. Hyatt Medical Fund

ALL the faithful dog 
    and cat volunteers
Kristi Morris for a 
    much-needed case 

of paper
Wendy Mettler-Wheeler 
    for a microchip scanner

in memory of their dogs
Baron & Jaeger

Terry Olson who raised 

    money on CrowdRise
for the Koeppel
Wedding

Barbara Miller, 
    Francine Appleton,

Erick Needham, 
Mike Bitner, Whitney
Barnes, and Jacqueline
Manker for raising
money for APL 
through CrowdRise

Federated Funeral 
    Directors for a generous

donation of cash, and
for a full van of pet
products and 
cleaning supplies

Lucky Tomcat and 
    Tiger’s Lair Cat Clubs

for welcoming APL
back to their October
cat show

Janice Pitelka of 
    Cateeza for toys for

APL shelter cats 
ALL volunteers who 
    helped during the

October cat show
B&B Heating and 
    Cooling for a $600

sponsorship for our Dog

of the Week on WNNS
for the past 12 weeks

Msgr. Thomas P. Holinga
    for officiating at APL’s

Blessing of the Animals
L&N Consulting for 
    much-needed Karanda

beds for our cats
State of Illinois 
    Healthcare & Family

Services, Bureau of
Managed Care, for 
proceeds from a SECA
Cake Walk

Gionna Zaffiri for the 
    proceeds from tee-shirts

sold as a school project
Anna C. Pauly 
    Photography for use of

her space and talent for
APL’s Paws with Claus
fundraiser

Joe Ward for again being 
    APL’s excellent Santa

during Paws with Claus
and at our Pictures with
Santa event at Green
Hyundai

Green Hyundai for 
    hosting Pictures 

With Santa

Special Thanks — continued from page 14

Special thanks to everyone who made APL’s Trivia
Night a success! Trivia Night Sponsors: Green
Hyundai, Title sponsor; Die Hard Games, Robin
Schmidt, State Farm & Russ Ramsey, Scoop du
Jour, American Central Insurance, and First
Church of the Brethren, Round Sponsors. All who
donated silent auction and raffle prizes: Egizii
Distributing, Lauterbach Tire and Auto, Die Hard
Games, Scheels, Trish Gorda, and Simply Fair;
Lorelei Nicklos for donating first prize of $200 back
to APL; Dana Kuster for donating second prize of
$100 back to APL.

Donations 
$1000+
Sarah Anderson & 

Ken Farnsworth
John & Lisa Brubaker
Community Shares of IL
Designer Landscapes
Fat Ass 5k
Friends of PIMA Animal

Care Center
Mary Hudgins
Carroll Huxtable
James Hyatt
Andrea Jarvis
Marsha Kent
Doris & Eldon Launer
Lincoln’s Legacy of Giving

Jo Ann Niccolls
Petfinder
Mark, Laurie & 

Elizabeth Roehrs
Carl Woodward
YourCause LLC

Donations 
$500 – $999
Philip Adams
Amazon Smile
Austin Pets Alive
Laura Bartman
Judith & Joseph Bleakley
Mrs. Walter Brissenden
Deborah Connelly
F. Lucille Foster

Green Family Stores
J Michael Heddleston 

& Nancy Carlson
Pat Hembd
Barbara & John Herbek
Sandra Hinsey
Illinois Rural Electric
Nestlé Purina Petcare

Company
Nicole Pacheco
James & Sherry Park
Parrot Heads of

Lincolnland
Paypal Giving Fund
Pets for the Elderly

Foundation
Donald & Carol Phillips
Todd Pinkerton
Karen Pitts
Carl Ridlen 
Bill & Carole Roberts
Daniel & Nancy Schull
Brian Schwartz
Scoop Du Jour
James Snopko
Benevity Community

Impact Fund
United Way of Central

Illinois
Jamie Ursch

Benita & Daniel Van Cleve
William & Barbara Voisin
Richard & Lorine Wallin

Donations 
$250 – $499
Bryan Beams
Alison & Grant Blasdell
Grace Shihfang Cheng
Stephanie Churchill
Conifer Health Solutions
DME Springfield Inc
Michael & Rebecca

Doerfler
Kimberly Dykstra
Egizii Distributing Co
Mary & Joseph Everson
David & Leasa Ewing
Fido Friendly Magazine
Green Hyundai
Randall Kincaid
Jeffrey Knous
Twyla and Aaron Kriegel
Mark & Janet

Kuhnke
James Kuizin
James & Stacey Larson
Ley Metals Recycling
Lincoln Land Charity

Championship

Madaline Luhn
Gabriel Luhn
MB Heating & Cooling
Dennis, Diane & 

Jessica McEvoy
Metro Auto Sales
Greg & Nancy Miles
Phillip Mueller
Debra Mullen
Quentin & Wilma Pletsch
Brenda & Tom Poston
Rachel & Robert Richards
Erica Riplinger
Veronica Sanderson
Tina & Duane Schnake

Brunk
Mary & John Schnell
Greg Schou
Virginia Self
State of Ill. Healthcare 

& Family
Patty Sutherd
Richard & Evelyn Taylor
Thrivent Financial
Craig & Becky Tobias
West Central Bank
William & Wendy 

Mettler-Wheeler

APL’SVALUABLEDONORS Donations from June 16 — 
November 15, 2018 

Bequests from wills/estates received by APL 

The Animal Protective League was the grateful recipient
of special bequests from wills/estates of the following

people. APL is honored to have earned the trust of these
donors, and will use the funds to protect and provide for
needy animals as was their wish. 
    

Wills/Estates Ruth Dawson
Ann Nickell
Helen Trimble
Marcia V. Williamson

William R. Smith &
Barber Potts
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Use your paws or your hands . . . we don't care which.  Just set up a Planned
Automatic Withdrawal (PAW) from your checking account or an auto-

matic charge to your credit card and enjoy the convenience of automatic dona-
tion and the satisfaction of helping the nearly 2,000 cats and dogs that APL res-
cues every year. 

        
Automatic donations allow you to incorporate your tax-deductible giving

into your monthly budget. And you can choose what date each month that the
donation is withdrawn from your checking account. Credit card donations are
processed by APL in the last half of each month.

        
How does APL benefit? First, monthly donations provide a steady source

of income that we can count on to help us care for cats and dogs. Second, it's
more efficient; after APL processes the initial transaction, little staff time is
needed to continue the deductions. Should you wish to discontinue the auto-
matic donation, just contact APL.

        
It's easy to get started with APL's monthly donation program. Just copy or

clip the form below, complete it, and send it to APL. Or go to our website--
www.apl-shelter.org--and click on "Donate" to get started helping animals every
month.

Make a planned automatic monthly donation to APL
Show us your PAWs!

J Michael Heddleston 
& Nancy Carlson

Theresa & Paul Anthony
Janet & Doug Bailey
Laura Bartman
Bryan Beams
Phil & Mary Beers
Gregory Bell
Paul Bellettini
Bill Bentley
Mary Carolyn Bjorkback
Betty Blankenship
Alison & Grant Blasdell
Esther & Michael Bowers
Donna Branthaver
Catherine Brodland
John & Lisa Brubaker
Peter and Rita Burge
Beshka & Philip Burnett
Helen Calmes
Karen Camp
Bonnie & Mark Chandler
Grace Shihfang Cheng
Thomas Christensen
G. Virginia Conlee
Deborah Connelly
Sharon Craig
Diana Curren
Debby & George Davis

DME Springfield Inc
Pamela Earleywine
Marilyn Earleywine
Linda & Gary Eddington
Ladonna Edgecomb
Rhonda Eller
Tina Elliot
David & Leasa Ewing
Lynn Fleckenstein
F. Lucille Foster
Mary Freml
Carol Fulk
Tracy & Theodore Galassi
Marvin Gallagher
David Gebhardt
Alexander Gee
Shari Goodfield
Nancy Gottfried
Paulette & Thomas Hale
Rhona Hall
Dianna Hathhorn-Trost
Brian Heatherton
Jenny Heisel
Barbara & John Herbek
Deborah & David Hill
Sandra Hinsey
Jeanette Holmberg
Mary Hudgins
IBM Employee Services Center

Amy & Mike Jackson
Sabina Jennings
Bob & Lynda Jones
Bronwyn Jones-Leach
Sally & Doug Keenan
John & Ronee Kennedy
Linda Koeberlein
Richard Kornet
Paul & Mary Ann Kotcher
Tamy Kuzel
Cydne LaBonte
Wanda Lambert & Barbara

Greiner
Carol Lange
Ricky Lanham
James & Stacey Larson
Brad & Tara Leininger
Heather Lenhart
Laurel Leuenberger
Gwendolyn Lewis
D. June Ludwig
Diane Lueders
Elizabeth Maher
Gregory Manfroi
Patty & Randy Marcolini
Theresa Martin-Weitekamp
Charles Matoesian
Susan Maurer
Scott & Kathy McDonald

Chris & Kathy Mehuys
Paul Miedema
Greg & Nancy Miles
Gary & Judy Miller
Nova Mizeur
Autumn & Gregory Moses
Edward O’Brien
Nicole Pacheco
Linda Patterson
Mark & Suzanne Pettyjohn
Betty Pfaffl
Karen Pitts
Brenda & Tom Poston
Gilbert Pritchett
Ken Rausch
James Reid
Gary Reinbold
Tad Rice
Rachel & Robert Richards
Erica Riplinger
Sonja Rogers
Jonathan & Marsha Rohrer
Blake & Sarah Ross
Nina Rossini
Steve & Kathy Rothenberg
Stephen & Kathy Rudolph
VL Rynders
Anna Sakach
Veronica Sanderson
Daniel & Nancy Schull
Brian Schwartz

Virginia Self
Kathryn Seymore
Myra Sharp
Thomas & Mardeane Short
Darren & Diane Siltman
Robert & Natalie Silverman
Denise Simon
Pam & Eddie Simpson
Elijah Singley
Donna Smith
Diana L Smith
Mark Sommer
Dean & Deborah Spindler
Wayne Stapleton
State Farm
Benevity Community 

Impact Fund
Terrance & Mary Theyssen
Suzanne Traylor
Jamie Ursch
Benita & Daniel Van Cleve
Letia & Bruce Van Hecke
Richard & Lorine Wallin
Donna Walters
Julie Wargo
Karen & Ronald Weidhuner
Tara Weidhuner
Sandy Wemple
Cynthia Whitson
Edward Wilkinson
Frederick & Shirley Wilson
Robin & Larry Yoggerst

Return to:

Animal Protective League
Attn: Deana Corbin 
1001 Taintor Road

Springfield, IL 62702-1766

n Yes! I want to donate to APL using automatic withdrawal
Please clip or copy this form and return it to address on this form.

Name _____________________________________________________________________________________________

Address ________________________________________________ Phone ____________________________________

City ______________________________________ State __________________ Zip ____________________________

Email _____________________________________________________________________________________

n Please make a monthly deduction from my checking account
n $100    n $50    n $25    n $10    n Other______ (please, not less than $5)

On the   n 1st    n 10th    n 25th of each month

n I am enclosing a blank check marked VOID. APL cannot process 
your donation without it.

Signature __________________________________________________

n Please make a monthly charge to my credit card
n $100    n $50    n $25    n $10    n Other______ (please, not less than $5)

Name on card ______________________________________________

n Visa    n Discover    n MasterCard    n Exp. Date ______

Card number _______________________________________________

Security code (3-digit code on back of card) ___________        Signature _________________________________________
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MEMORIALSANDSPECIALNOTICES
Donations from June 16 — November 15, 2018 

In memory of 
Donald Adams 

 Corey Miller
In memory of 
Pacitti Alberti 

 David & Sal
In memory of 
Lucinda "Ruth" Allen
Michael & Kathy Irwin

 Alice M. Winch
 Robin & Larry Yoggerst
 Beth Szillagyi
 Don & Susan Scott
 Rhonda & Kenneth

Baskett
 Mike Ketchum
 Gary & Grisell Defrates
 Pat Boyd
 Jimmie Reynolds
 Scott & Sheryl
 Jean L. Yates

In memory of 
Judith Ashburn

 Bunn-O-Matic
Corporation

In memory of 
Aunt Norma

 Carol & William Smock
In memory of Larry &
Phyllis Austin

 Mary Ann Canaday
In memory of 
Donald Leo Ballweg

 Ray Hughes
 Department of Health

& Family Services
 Dawn & Dave Minella
 Delores McFarland &

Megan Kafer
 Nicole Florence & Greg
 Joseph & Amy Blanco
 MMC Engineering

In memory of Joe Bentley
 Third Annual Memorial

Dice Run
 Kevin Steele
 Tammy Cottrill

In memory of Lynda Beer
 Michael B. Constantino
 Sally Jo Bomke

In memory of 
Barb Berendes

 Judith L. Anderson
 Alvina A. Williams
 Carol J. Vincent
 Daniel & Tami Meyers

In memory of 
Rosalie Bertoglio

 Pamela S. Proffitt
 Marian & Larry

Mayfield
 Judith & Ronald

Mullins
In memory of 
Dale Bounds

 Dotty Kissick
 Marian & Ed Pruitt
 Harold O'Shea Builders

In memory of 
Frances Burke

 K. Suzanne Tin

In memory of
Joseph Carlove

 Brincken Family
 Kurt & Beth Wilke
 William & Lisa Henry

In memory of 
Joyce "Terri" Casey

 Terry & Sandy Cochran
 Sandra Wulf

In memory of 
Eleanor Cheffy

 Gary & Gloria Tuxhorn
 Connie Satlar
 Gregory & 

Lynette Tally
 Dwight H O'Keefe III
 Rose  M. Godar

In memory of Mary Ciotti
 Curt McQuellon & 

Lee-Martha Genzel
In memory of Rex Coble

 Maggie Ruby
In memory of 
Peggy Courtwright

 Diane K. Johnston
 James & Barbara Carter
 Patricia J. Marinelli
 Jill N. Steiner
 Becky J. Reese
 Mr. & Mrs. Lawson
 Kristina Gates
 Mary Jo & 

George Haven
 Sheila O'Bryen
 Michael & Kathleen

Carnduff
 Robert & Beverly

Dorworth
 Mr. & Mrs. Yoggerst
 Karey M. Wanless

In memory of 
Dustin Cowan

 Allison & David Pence
In memory of 
Theresa Hall Cox

 Stuart & Judith Fliege
In memory of 
Allyn Crouse, Jr.

 Ann L. Hopkins
In memory of 
Virginia Dairaghi 

Evelyn & Richard Taylor
In memory of 
Cee Ann Davis 

 Peter & Janet Kocis
 Kesha A. Neal
 Donald Davis
 Jack & Lynn Handy
 Jan Nelson
 Guy J. Bergschneider
 Joni W. Garfat
 Barbara Bell

In memory of 
Glen T. Davis

 James & Beverly Moore
 Debra & James Yeaman

In memory of 
JoAnn Davis

 Robert & Cecilia
Shomidie

 Cynthia Council

In memory of 
Evan Depoy

 Charles & Shirley
Patterson

 Mindy Miner
 Jennifer & 

Michael Howie
 Bormida Mechanical

Services, Inc.
 David & 

Patricia Stake
 Barbara & 

Rion Turley
 Barbara Gold
 Robert & Lorraine

Markillie
 Durr Law Office, P.C.
 Anonymous
 Burtle Motors

In memory of 
Norma J. Duerr

 Shirley Coville
In memory of 
Harold Dunn

 Sandra K. Easdale
In memory of 
Betty Ecklund

 Paula Jones
 Ann Hartweg & 

Rick Nelson
 Sally White
 Helen M. Wallace
 Richard J. Fanning

In memory of 
Thomas Estee

 Dareea & 
Marcelo Paiva

In memory of Tom Estep
 Mr. & Mrs. Wellbrock
 Ann T. Cravens
 Lakewind Acres

Improvement
Association

In memory of Martha Ann
"Mickey" Faller

 James & Susan Madison
 Chris & Tina Zettek
 Russell & Sara Martin
 Patricia & Don Altorfer

In memory of James Fox
 E.L. Pruitt Co.
 Robert Egizii
 Stephen & Neta Tagge

In memory of Libby Fox
 Frances H. King
 Dwight H. O'Keefe
 Daryle Uphoff

In memory of 
Brian Fraim

 Norma Vitzthum
Tenuto

 Donna J. Schaub
 Sandra Yard
 Mary M. Moss
 Ronald & Debra Price
 Connie Esslinger
 Shawn Palmer-Wiggins
 Beverly & Daniel

Connolly
 Norman Jenson
 George & Lois Fox

 JoAnn Hamende
 John & Gail Lorenzini
 Phillip Traeger

In memory of 
Mark Fuiten

 Donna Gard
 Darrell & 

Sharon Riffey
 Mary Ann Pohl

In memory of 
John Gaffigan

 Margaret Gaffigan
In memory of 
Laurie Gain

 Pat Smith
 Mary Ireland
 Richard Ireland
 Marcia Ireland-Greenan
 Lisa Shelby Howard
 Kimberly S. McAfee
 Jan Persinger
 Shirley M. Springer
 Sheila M. Smith
 Pam Springer
 Michael Tinch

In memory of Karen Gall
 Carl & Yvonne Defrates
 Prairie Eye Center

Billing Dept.
 Butch & Paula

Campbell
 Springfield Illinois

H.O.G. Chapter
 Hall's Harley-Davidson,

Inc.
 Mary Wardell
 Shirley & Bob Laurent
 Don & Jill Jenkins
 Beth Mayfield & 

Tom Marskie
 Theresa & Paul Settle
 Anita & James

Marsaglia
 Kaelan Allen
 Carrie Johnson

In memory of 
Julia Galluzzio

 Ron & Karen Alewelt
In memory of Tim Gee

 Tim's Friends & Family
 HD Smith Pricing
 Roger & Kay Ryan
 David & Carolyn

Lorton
 Roxanne & Kenneth

Vennell
 Arthur & Marion Gore
 Nancy Tucker
 Natalie & Robert

Silverman
 Kenneth & Dorothy

Doetsch
 Bettye & Johnny

Williams
 Jacquelyn Staff
 Carolyn Broughton
 Linda & Greg Barrett
 Janet Voss
 Donna Glaeser
 Gail Richter
 Terry Nugent

 Antonette Palumbo &
Kurtis Klay

 Charles & 
Stephen Mann

 John & Tina Kern
 Jordan Wilton
 Alison Rhodes
 Kimberly & 

Mark Faller
 Maureen & 

John Zerkle
 Tyrone Hollerauer 

& Valerie Bastien
 Peter & Patricia Bolt
 Erin Vincent
 DDS Section A 

& Friends
 Reynaldo & Rachel

Gotanco
 Vinod & Anjna Gupta
 Michelle & 

George Castles
 Terri Castles
 Jennifer G. Heinemeier
 Patricia Mackiw
 Deborah Sterett
 Christa McAuliffe

Elementary School
 Melissa Ley
 Amy L. Hampton
 Nancy Easum
 The Hutchinsons, The

Ottos & The Hugs
In memory of 
Jackie Hannon

 C. Carlson & 
H. Emerson

In memory of 
Daniel Harrison

 Delores Davenport
McFarland

 Carole, Mary Lynn 
& Joanie 

In memory of 
Sarah Hayes

 Tuxhorn Towing, Inc.
 Blue Ridge Road Club

In memory of 
Steve Herndon

 Bill & Carole Roberts
In memory of Jean Hoag

 James & Carrie Farver
 Timothy N. Davis

In memory of 
Larry Hubbard

 Greenfield High School
Class of 1965

 Alice F. Christensen
 Mary & Thomas

Theilken
 Larry M. Evans
 Oliver Gross & 

Kerri Skrudland
 Richard & Ronna

McLane
In memory of 
Lenora Hughes

 Bernice Cattron
 Jeannette Miller

In memory of 
Guy R. Hunt

 Jean Berg Simhauser
 Stanton & 

Christine Holmes
 M. Janelle & 

William Potts
 Richard & Marilyn

Pingsterhaus
 RL Veliz Von Berg
 Connie J. May
 Gary & Denise

Atteberry
 Lamma Parrack
 Kelli Beard
 Richard & 

Denise Nichols
 A. Kenneth 

Fritzsche, Jr.
 William & Sarah

Hoback
 Tom Chambers
 Debbie & Joe

Hemberger
 Casey & Cheri Norris
 Ken & Richelle Hannah
 Harvard & Betty Keefe
 Terry E from Springfield

In memory of 
Herbert Hunt

 Brian & Lynn Kerber
In memory of Tammy Jett

 Karen & Alex Fyfe
 Lee Daugherty
 Harold & Betty Smith
 Mary Daugherty
 Karen & John Ryan
 Donald & 

Beverly Lanter
 Carl & Rosemarie Burg
 Maury & 

Marilyn Neuweg
 Ernest Marks
 Potter & Fox Families
 Donna & Craig

Carpentier
In memory of 
Mary "Kathy" Jones

 Patricia & Mark Wilson
In memory of 
Norma Jordan 

 K. Suzanne Tin
In memory of 
Sue Kalabus

 Marilyn & 
Harold Sturm, Jr.

 Helen Bertram
 Taylorville Junior 

High School
In memory of 
Jimmy Keys

 David & Janice Kerwin
In memory of 
Dennis King

 Robert & Carol Jessup
 Thomas R. Yokley
 Rick Avant
 Beverly & 

Darrell Neisler
In memory of 
Lenore Ann King

 Sharon & Ron Langen
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In memory of 
George P. Kistler

 Philip Adams & 
Donna Johnson

In memory of 
Norman Koehler

 William & Peggy
Atteberry

 Corinne H. Kircher
 Christine Kay Groves
 Barry Hines-Attorney 

at Law
 Scott & Julie Leavey
 Candace Alexander
 Brown & James Co.
 Barb Boyer
 Sandy Naro
 Sally Guemmer
 Lynne Baisch
 Domini McLafferty
 Janetta Larue
 Mike Schaberg
 Christine Carlin
 Janis Whited

In memory of 
Shirley Landreth 

 Nancy & 
Butch Homeier

In memory of 
Ann Laughlin

 Karen & Lynn Troute
In memory of Scott Leach

 Sonja Freeman
In memory of Janice Leaf

 Janet L. Cleaver
 Carol S. Wiessing
 Sharon & 

John Hutson
In memory of J.R. Leitch

 Chapel Hill Subdivision
HOA

In memory of Jeff Lemar
 Randy & 

Nancy Sanchez
 James & 

Michelle Hemberger
 Donna Smith
 Gordon & Shelly Fritz

In memory of 
Walter K. Lewis

 Don & Erin Biggerstaff
In memory of 
Marilyn E. Ley 

 Memorial Medical
Center Clinical
Informatics
Department

In memory of Ramona
Sue (Mona) Lindberg

 Virginia & Joe Fisher
 Karen Williams

In memory of 
Wilda M. Lunt 

 Daniel & 
Donna Bowers

In memory of 
Dawn Mackelden

 Dwight & 
Mary O'Keefe

In memory of 
Dorothy Magdalene

 David & Sal
In memory of 
Alice Marks

 Jennifer E. Baur
 Linda Bates & 

Jodi Brown
 James & Kimberly

Rusciolelli
 Tim & Gail Olson
 Susan Pennell
 Deluka Family
 Connie & Gary Leach
 Connie Esslinger
 Michael & Penny Hall
 Bradley & 

Barbara Deluka
 Delores Greenwood
 Shelley Hoffman
 Judith A. Goodson
 Donald & Donna Van

Houten
 Kathy Johnson
 Barbara Bolin

In memory of 
Mary Ann Martinez

 Linda Woltz
 Melanie Crowder

In memory of 
Edward Maxey

 Don & Mollie Fesser
 John Sheedy
 Oscar & Sharon Rohrer
 Brian Weger
 Rochelle & David

Stephenson
 International

Brotherhood Electrical
Workers

 Marilyn S. Kennedy
 William & 

Kathleen Maxey
 Steve Myers
 Stephanie & 

Bennett Bess
 David & Susan Hage
 Anne & Andy Smith

In memory of 
Sarah Lee McCarrel

Janet Quigg Davis
The Rozanski Family
Anonymous

In memory of 
Jackie McNally

 Susan Shea
 Genevieve Severino
 Joseph & Sharon Dobbs
 Donna O'Day

In memory of 
Sheila Messinger & 
her dog Sophie

 Angie Crespi
 Cindy Brunner

In memory of 
Rick Molnar

 Kathie Tuttle
 Camille & Dan Seitz
 Deanna Harms
 Dorothy Seppi
 Mary & Samual Fugate
 Jerry & Shawn Duval
 Roger & Sondra Ford
 Steve & Lila Solar
 Dean & Peggy Karas
 David & Joyce Litviak
 Charles & Loretta Foley
 Danny & Mildred

Garren

 Cheryl Huffman
 Patricia A. McLean
 Alfred Duvall III
 Jay & Debra Sergent
 Mary J. Hendricks
 Ronald & Jean Shelby
 Jim & Jill Walch
 Joe Edwards
 Sue Brown 
 Cyndi Fleck
 Robert G. Brown
 Jan McNeilly

In memory of 
Gretchen Morrison

 Roger & Joyce Molzen
In memory of 
Andrea Mott

 HFS - Susie Brown
 Cindy McAvoy
 Irne Phillips

In memory of 
Diann Noone

 Christopher & Barbara
Chrismore

 Romayne & John
Rolando

 Nathan & Sandra
Sutton

 Carolyn M. Noone
In memory of 
John George Novak

 Thomas & Pamela
Thornburg

 Susan Jackson
 Marilynn J. Smith
 Cheryl R. Kruski

In memory of 
Noraldean Palecek

 Cynthia G. Bohnenstiehl
In memory of Eva
Kazakevicius-Pellizzari

 Sabina Jennings
In memory of Robert
"Bobby" Prichard

 Lorraine F. Coet
 Connor Co.
 Tom Payne & Alice

Christensen
 Richard & 

Lorine Wallin
 The Shaffer Family

In memory of 
Claire Priller

 J. Willard
 Gloria Gibbons
 Lanphier Retired

Teachers' Lunch
Bunch

 Shirley J. Stoldt
In memory of 
Elizabeth Ann Readicker

HSH ITS Business
Systems Team

In memory of 
Honora Reith

 Lawrence E. Rieth
In memory of 
Ronald Reynolds

 Dennis & Sandra
Reynolds

In memory of 
Dorothy Rice

 Paula & Paul White
 Barbara Doud
 Shirley & 

Michael Polistina
 Gerald & 

Jeanne Tucker
 Joe & Cathy Zock

In memory of 
Debbie Riley

 Steve Richardson
 Steve & Pamela

Eairheart
 Kathryn McGown
 Mary & Terry

Fairclough
 Michael & Sherri Short
 Curt Deming
 Rosemary Oldridge
 Shirley A. McCombs
 Carolyn D. Hughes
 Mary & Samual Fugate
 Barbara Kern
 Randall & Connie Speck
 Lael Family
 Judi Elmer
 Matthew & 

Mary Maher
 Marsha & Rick Neuber

In memory of 
Diana Roberts

 Sheila Walls
 Kelly Spivicy
 Georgialyn Gurski 

& Family
 Roger & Judi Vaughn
 Kathy Degenhart
 Donna Johnson
 Philip Adams
 David & Carol Conner
 Sarah Hazen, Salon B

In memory of 
Harry E. (Bud) Roberts

 Donna Johnson
 Becky Langen

In memory of 
Norman Rosentreter

 JoAnn Smith
 Kathy Kneer

In memory of 
Harry Sablotny

 Tony Ramsden
 Tuesday Golf League
 Andrew & Barbara

Homa
 Jill & Tadd Schroeder
 Nancy Muzzy
 Nora Scandrett
 James & Linda

Stoppelwerth
 Mary Kay Sablotny
 Rose Hammitt
 Janet K. Headen
 Thomas & Susan Uzzo
 Thomas & Sharon

Thompson
 Fred & Carla Manship
 Kay Phillips
 Jerry & Doranne Jullian
 Michael & Kiley

Marsaglia
 Caron Kerber
 Karen E. Schnell
 James & 

S. Jane Cribbett
 Janet E. Bandy
 John & Barbara Fox
 Illinois Education

Association

 Linda S. Johnson
In memory of 
Greg Schwarz, Jr.

 Douglas & Janyce
Watson

 Bruce & Toni
Dumonceaux

 Cheryl & Donald
Vanetten

 Brenda Van Eman 
& Nicole Horve

 David & Ruth Young
 National Assoc. of Letter

Carriers, Branch 80
In memory of Elizabeth
Ann "Libby" Sees

 Sandra S. Bellatti
 Judith E. Everson
 Richard & 

Denise Edwards
 Alberta K. Heckel
 Paul & Malinda Craig
 Catherine D. Brown
 Jeffrey & Elaine Kieffer
 Mike & Kathy Carnduff
 Delores & Rex Nichelson
 Richard & 

Phyllis Cheaney
 JMB Agency Inc.
 Jamie M. Behrends
 James & Susan Hinz
 Trudy K. Buehler
 Horner Shifrin
 Michael & Anne Hine
 Patricia Rushing
 Hal & Meg Smith
 Jan Schumm
 Elizabeth W., Moore
 Steve & Melissa Hodges
 Mr. & Mrs. Boczek
 Beverly W. Brekke-Bailey
 Forman W. Hardwick
 Wayne & Joyce Alford
 A.J & M.R. Stutz
 Mary Ann Coombe
 Cathy Schwartz
 Paul & Roberta Lynch
 Mary Knoche
 James & Nancy Hall
 Kathy Sees
 Jarod & Bridget

Ingebrigtsen
 William & 

Carolyn Donels
 Jeremy Pugliese
 Paulettte George
 Patricia Melaik

In memory of 
Margaret (Peg) Sidener

 Don & Joyce Werner
 Sherril Struck 

& Family
In memory of 
Phil Southwick

 Gorsek Accounting
 Trooper Lodge No. 41
 Barbara Fletcher
 Mark & Brenda Butcher
 Lisa Ann Potts

In memory of 
Ron Spencer

 Linda L. McCall
 Timothy & 

Carrie Elliott
 Lynn Spencer

 Alice M. Post
 Jeffrey & 

Carroll Millburg
 Sharon A. Lowe
 Mary & Joseph McHugh
 Lee Daugherty
 JoAnne Glatfelter
 Hugh & Sallie Graham
 Frances Beals
 Rose Baker
 Rob & Becky Robbins
 Janet E. Richter
 Evelyn & Richard Taylor
 Anonymous

In memory of 
Tom Stroisch

 Sharon Caldwell
In memory of Ann Sydnor

 Harold & 
Lenore Sydnor

In memory of 
Avalon Tannehill

 M. Kathryn McGown
 Patricia Fehr
 Janet & Gene Tannehill
 Mike Hodson
 Becky Lord

In memory of Hal Walden
& his dog Scruffy

 Betty & Stephen Walden
In memory of 
Vynn Walter

 Mary Jo & 
George Haven

 Lanphier Retired
Teachers' Lunch
Bunch

 James Snopko
 Michael Nuding
 Shirley Wilson

In memory of 
Donald White

 Cheryl & George
Ecklund, Jr.

In memory of 
Gerald Lee White

 Tom Payne & Alice
Christensen

In memory of 
JoAnn Williams

 Robert & Georgiann
Melton

 Shirley Fifer
 Sherwood & Cindy

Dannenbu
 McAllen Mobile Park
 Guy & Jean Jones
 Jerry & Barb Thompson
 Jan Catalano
 John & Darlene Johnson
 Hermes Family
 Farrel & Jo Ann

Williams
 Wayne & Lois Schuldt
 Eva Van Horn

In memory of 
Robert Williamson

 Bill & Melissa Atteberry
 Carl & Sandra Sprinkel
 Carroll Hays
 Jo Ann Niccolls
 Libby & Paul Miller
 Joseph & Pamela Caruso
 Mary Anne & Harry

Stirmell
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Memorials — continued



 Francis & Bettie
Sprinkel

 Joy Sexton
 Robert & Kathleen

Williamson
 June M. Call
 Carol R Bomke
 Jack Stephen
 David Bedford

In memory of Dorothea
Wiesenmeyer

 John C. Wiesenmeyer
In memory of 
Janet Wittmuss

 Dave & Diane Lientz
In memory of 
Donald Witty

 Colleen Olson
In memory of 
David Wood

 Laurie & Dave Sharar
In memory of 
Kenneth Yucus

 Ashley Bean & 
David Williams

 Patricia Bean
 Sharon J. Funderburk
 Ron Rigdon
 JaquelIne Fischer
 Diane & Jim Tisckos
 John & Laurie D.

Snyder

PET MEMORIALS
In memory of Archie,
beloved pet of Jamie &
Jason White

Mike & Linda White
In memory of Josh,
beloved pet of Herb &
Nancy Kiel

Mike & Linda White
In memory of Trixie,
beloved pet of Jim & 
Sara Lopinski

Sherril Struck
In memory of Diann
Noone’s beloved dog
Bentley

Christopher & Barb
Chrismore

In memory of Sophie,
wonderful schnauzer 
of Sheila

Cindy Brunner & 
Angie Crespi

In memory of beloved 
pet Scooter

Kyle Lazell
In memory of beloved 
pet Lily

Lori Schisler
In memory of beloved 
pet Terrapin

George Laubner
In memory of beloved 
pet Dakota

Carol Groesch
In memory of Paige
Engelking’s beloved 
kitten Clark

APL Family
In memory of Luke,
beloved pet of Micki

& Ron Dickerson; and 
In memory of Emily &
Chelsea, beloved pets 
of Monica & Andy
Dickerson

 Robert & Judy Booth
In memory of beloved 
pet Gabriel

Helene Hodges
In memory of beloved 
pet Vito

Margie Greco
In memory of beloved 
pet Chester

David & Stephanie
Forgas

In memory of beloved 
pet Noodles

Gary & Donna Moore
In memory of beloved pets
Garfie, Reb, Barkey Boy,
Zekie, Peppy, Butter &
Sammy

Karen LeSeure
In memory of beloved
Melvin the Cat

Mark & Amy Kluemke
In memory of beloved 
pet Gunner

Rachel Evers 
In memory of beloved 
pet Ruby

Lori Ballentine
In memory of beloved 
pet Millie

Deloice Hidlebaugh
In memory of beloved 
pet Jack

Kristina Webb
In memory of beloved 
pet Rosie

Mindy & Kevin Poehls
In memory of beloved 
pets Sadie & Bailey

Joe & Katy Khayyat
In memory of Tim
Haworth’s beloved 
dog Gigi

Linda Johnson
In memory of beloved 
pets Sugar & Spice

Carol Sobeck
In memory of beloved 
pet Sammy

Elizabeth & John
Pearman

In memory of beloved 
pet Tommy

Carrie & Eric Wilham
In memory of Tyler,
beloved dog of Lori, Brian,
Calyn & Jane Reardon

Dale & Charlotte Smith
In memory of beloved 
pet Blaze

Barb & Kevin Scoggins
In memory of beloved 
pet Taffy

Bob Silverman
In memory of beloved 
pets Sadie & Peanut

John & Teresa Reed
In memory of beloved 
pets April & Amber

Kris Olson
In memory of beloved 
pets Peabody & Midnite

John & Linda Kennedy
In memory of beloved 
pet Jenny

Jadwiga Welsy
In memory of beloved 
pet Roxie

Jeanne Fliege
In memory of beloved 
pet Roxy 

Mark Heatherton
In memory of beloved 
pet Daisey

Connie Wisslead
In memory of beloved 
pet Cleo

George Sorensen
In memory of beloved 
pets Graci & Sammi

Brenda Kautzer
In memory of Duke,
beloved pet of Mike 
& Becky Emery

Carl Woodward
In memory of beloved 
pet Lucy

Marilyn Heissinger
In memory of beloved 
pet Albie

Christina Mosher
In memory of our angel
fosters Iris, Satchel Paige 
& May

Elizabeth & Dale
Rutherford

In memory of beloved 
pet Vinnie

Alison Thieben
In memory of beloved 
pet Molly

Marlyce Hanna
In memory of Melvin,
beloved kitty of Molly and
Drew, who left much too
soon

Sherril K. Struck
In memory of Dawson,
beloved cat of Ruth
Mounce 

Mark & Mona Mounce
In memory of beloved 
pets Cinnamon & Marble

Richard L. Tutt
In memory of beloved 
pet Toby Eugene

Sarah Clare
In memory of beloved 
pet Atticus

Gary Puterbaugh
Jeff Chambers

In memory of beloved 
pets Blue & Coda

Marsa & Keith Bernahl
In memory of beloved 
pet Sarah

Jeff Eisner
In memory of beloved
Missy Kitty

Kayla Maxey
In memory of Rusty,
beloved pet of Roger, 
Lisa & Anna Ball

Bureau of Professional &

Ancillary Services
In memory of beloved 
pets Todd & Copper

Mary Beach
In memory of beloved 
pet Buddy

Charlene Falco
In memory of beloved 
pet Benji

Richard Washburn
In memory of beloved 
pet Jessey

Brian Smith
In memory of beloved 
pet Uhura

Olivia Windisch     
In memory of beloved 
pet Shadow

Tim Holliday
In memory of beloved 
pet Shelli

Kim Nelson
In memory of beloved 
pet Finn

Gary T. Stockton
In memory of Mr. Ed,
beloved cat of Becky &
Doug Bybee

Mike & Barb Homoya
In memory of beloved 
pet Trixi

Sara & Jim Lopinski
In memory of beloved 
pet Precious

Shirley Anderson
In memory of beloved 
pet Antari

Valerie Sommer
In memory of beloved pets
Gracie, Buddy & Beau

Susan & Joe Eby
In memory of all my
beloved pets past and 
present

Daniel J. Baker
In memory of Tortilla, 
our beloved APL cat
(1995-2006)

Tom Dorst & Connie
Poole

In memory of Josie,
beloved pet of Jessica
Woodward

Becky & Mike Emery
In memory of Paxton,
Vikki Taft’s much-loved,
funny, faithful dog

Sonnie, Heather 
& Walter

In loving memory of
Vinnie the Pug, beloved
dog of Marijo Dluzak &
Diane Hodges

Sonnie Botwinski &
Heather Moore

In memory of Taylor &
Molly, beloved compan-
ions of Jacquie & Tom
Lewis

Pat Picchi & Sally
In memory of Mac,
beloved dog of Brian &
Trish Frieden

Dave & Renee Newman
In memory of beloved cat

Samara
Margaret Tin & Angela

O’Brien
In memory of beloved 
pet Della; and In memory
of beloved pet Mandy

Larry Miller
In memory of beloved 
cat Tinker

Jennifer Boyd
In memory of beloved
Felix, the best kitty ever

Suzanne Rechner
In memory of beloved 
pet Chad

Theresa Anthony
In memory of beloved 
pet Pepper

Mike & Peggy Pratt
In memory of beloved 
pet Bailey

Jim & Diane Kreiser
In memory of beloved 
pet Lucky

Jan Heiens
In memory of beloved 
pet Spike

Cathie Bryant
In memory of beloved 
pet Junior

Gloria Buhe
In memory of my 
beloved pet

Carolyn Patterson
In memory of our 
beloved dog Henry

Randy & Kathy
Germeraad

In memory of Emily
Schirding’s beloved dog
Squishy Schirding; and In
memory of Lucy, beloved
dog of Sharon & 
Jim Morris

Lora Potts
In memory of my 
beloved dog Bear

Malinda Craig

SPECIAL NOTICES
In honor of my new gold-
en retriever puppy Raylan
Wylie

Malinda Craig
In honor of my dog
Dougan

Bradley Baker
In honor of Carl
Woodword

Palmen Motors of
Kenosha, WI

In appreciation of Rose &
Simon Peter

Douglas K. Turner
In honor of Eloise, beloved
dog of the Tom Faller
Family

Russ & Sally Martin
In honor of Chase
Ostermeier’s recent 
birthday

Kevin & Ashley 
Marie Pennell

Amy & Donald Parker
Anonymous donors

In honor of Lucy
Marilyn Hessinger

In honor of Zoey Pence’s
recent birthday

Ken & Emily Pence
Matthew & Samantha

Hayden
Bryce & Jessica Housh
Jason & Lisa Campbell

In honor of everyone who
helped me to find Brutus

Rene Sapochak
In honor of the marriage
of Kitty Wrigley & 
Larry Muir     

Rhona & Keith Kelley
In honor of 11-year-old
APL alum Nick the cat

Sylvia Brinkoetter
In honor of Hogan, a very
spoiled and much-loved
dog on his 12th birthday

John & Tamara Chrisler
In honor of Andy
Wampler’s birthday

Bill & Dianne Kinzer
In honor of the 50th
Anniversary of John Dale
& Ronee Kennedy

Tom Ryder
Nancy Evans

In honor of Rabbi Barry
Marks for his many bless-
ings on our house and 
for our 50th Anniversary

Ronee & John Dale
Kennedy

In honor of Tina
Saunderson’s recent birth-
day and in lieu of gifts

Christine Zeman
In honor of Baby Girl

Mary Banning
In honor of the wedding
of Jenn Gracenin & 
Evan Gostowski

Colleen Diskin
In honor of Margie 
& Des

Susan Hoag
In honor of Peg Stuber’s
birthday

Zandra Gomes
In honor of the birthdays
of Phil & 
Ginger Shelato

Janina Greth
In honor of the birthday 
of Carol Jessup

Brian Pier
In honor of Sophia
Gwadagro & 
Carly Isaacks

Anonymous
In honor of Val Butler’s
birthday and in lieu 
of gifts

Lesa Schaive & 
Belinda Adelman
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This distinguished ten-
year-old fellow had a cancerous growth
removed when he came to APL earlier
this year, and there is a chance that the
cancer will return. Please give Ryno the
good days he deserves.

Who knows how many
kittens June had already birthed 
when the eight-year-old cat came to
APL with a litter of kittens. She
also tested positive for FIV, an
immune suppressing ailment that has
not affected her quality of life. Her
quality of life, though, would be
greatly enhanced by adoption!

JUNE RYNO

RUE Rue isn’t three years old yet,
and she likes to play once she’s comfort-
able. Give her a chance to overcome her
shyness and she’ll be a great companion.

Four-year-old Minnie
came to APL from an animal-control facil-
ity with injuries to her ears and tail, surely
a sign of botched docking. Minnie is an
energetic gal who has learned how to “sit”
and “shake.” If you’ve got treats, she’ll
gladly learn more commands! 

AVAILABLEFORADOPTION

Like so many
APL cats, Hallie came to us from
Sangamon County Animal Control.
The beautiful six-year-old brown
tabby has distinctive bulls-eye mark-
ing on her sides. She has lived in a
home before and would love to be
indoors again.

HALLIE

MINNIE

Check out these great cats and dogs—and lots of others—any afternoon from noon to 5 p.m. at APL’s shelter, 
1001 Taintor Road, north of the Illinois State Fairgrounds.

This eight-year-old cattle
dog loves the outdoors where his
instinct for herding is on full display.
Indoors, Jack is all about relaxing and
hanging out. Jack will do better with
active owners without small children
or cats, both of which he wants to herd.

JACK


